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1125 WEST JEFFERSON
March 28, 1981

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
D. Sreniawski, Acting Chief

Region III

799 Roosevelt Road

Glen Ellyn, Illinois 60137

Gentlemen:

This letter is in response to findings of non-compliance
indicated by Mr. W. P. Reichhold while performing a routine
inspection on February 4, 1981 of Johnson County Memorial
Hospital, License No. 13-14817-01.

iTEM NO. 1: 1In accordance with License Condition No. 15,
the Nuclear Medicine Committee shall meet on a quarterly
basis.

ITEM NO. 2: As indicated by our license statements, a
wipe test of each package containing radioactive materials
will be performed and recorded.

ITEM NO. 3: In compliance with our license requirements,
the "hot laboratory area' will be surveyed with a G-M meter
and wipe tests performed on a daily basis.

ITEM NO. 4: Daily constancy checks of the dose calibrator
with Cs-137 and Co-57 will be performed as indicated by our
license statements.

ITEM NO. 5: Physical inventory and wipe tests of the sealed
calibration sources will be performed on a quarterly basis as
indicated by our license requirements.

These procedures shall be accomplished on a regular basis as
indicated and shall begin as follows.

ITEM NO. 1: Nuclear Medicine Committee meetings shall occur

on or about the first week of January, April, June and October.
The next scheduled meeting will be the first week of April.
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ITEMS NO. 2, 3, AND 4: Will be performed at the suggested
frequency beginning immediately.

ITEM NO. 5: Will be performed on a quarterly basis on or
about the first week of December, March, May and September

to allow evaluation and review of any complications prior

to scheduled Nuclear Medicine Committee meetings. The wipe
tests and inventory have been performed and the next scheduled
performance is May, 1981.

To prevent oversight in the future, a calendar is being
prepared to allow quick review of the necessary surveys and
meetings.

Sincerely,
ol Ao

Arthur Gross,
Assistant Administrator



